

## THE UNIVERSITY OF ARIZONA TUCSON, ARIZONA 85721

COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS
DEPARTMENT OF ANTHROPOLOGY

June 4, 1966

Mr. Don E. Crabtree Route #1 Kimberly, Idaho

Dear Mr. Crabtree:

I was very happy to meet you at the recent meetings in Reno. I was most pleased to receive your favorable reaction to our invitation to visit us at Grasshopper this summer. Please forgive me for taking so long in getting a letter off to you.

I do hope you are still willing to join us at our Field School for a few days. All of us are most anxious to get to know you better and to have your help with our problems in understanding stone technology.

I am afraid we can only offer you the modest honorarium of \$100.00 for your time and trouble in helping us out. But, we will do our best to make your stay with us a pleasant and enjoyable one. I hope that with the honorarium that Paul Martin will give you these funds will cover your traveling expenses.

I would be most happy to go to Vernon and drive you and your wife to Grasshopper. Then I will be pleased to drive you to Tucson or to Phoenix or elsewhere at your convenience.

While at Grasshopper, I can promise you lots of eager students, a lovely setting, delicious food and a relaxed schedule.

I look forward to hearing from you, and I especially anticipate a most valuable and enjoyable visit with you and your wife.

As I am leaving for Grasshopper on June 6th, please write me at the following address:

Archaeological Field School Cibecue, Arizona

Thank you very much.

Sincerely yours,

William A. Longacre, Director Archaeological Field School

WAL:mb